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Academic Senate Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, February 8, 2023 

Approved 
 

Call to Order  
Academic Senate chairperson Martha Callison Horst called the meeting to order.  
 
Roll Call  
Academic Senate secretary Dimitrios Nikolaou called the roll and declared a quorum. 
 
Public Comment: All speakers must sign in with the Senate Secretary prior to the start 
of the meeting. 
None. 
 
Approval of the Academic Senate minutes of 12/07/22. 
Motion by Senator Blair, seconded by Senator Myers, to approve the minutes. The motion 
was unanimously approved.  
 
Chairperson's Remarks 
Senator Horst: Good evening, Everyone, I want to begin by welcoming newly elected SGA 
Senators Setnan and Larsen and congratulating Senators Meyers and Holmes for their 
successful election to leadership roles in SGA.  I had the pleasure of attending the SGA 
meeting a week ago and was again impressed not only by how well they navigated Roberts 
Rules but also by how thoughtfully they addressed the issues in front of them.  I look 
forward to working with Senators Setnan and Larsen and also look forward to working 
with Senator Holmes on the Executive Committee of the Academic Senate. 
 
This evening we have an item coming directly to the Academic Senate from the Office of 
General Counsel and the Executive Committee.  This revised policy 5.1.8 on Skateboarding 
Activities and Wheeled Recreational Devices is a direct response by the University to the 
tragic accident involving Assistant Vice President Adam Peck this past fall semester.  Both 
the Office of General Counsel and President Kinzy wished to act quickly to respond to this 
accident.  So, this evening, we will hear a short presentation from General Counsel Jeannie 
Barrett on why the University should adopt “dismount zones”; then we will proceed to a 
question-and-answer session on the proposed draft.  This draft was vetted by members of 
the Executive Committee and is now ready for a review by the full senate. 
 
I wanted to alert you all to a few items.  First, faculty, please alert your colleagues to a 
recent email from Canvas LMS support.  Faculty must submit ReggieNet courses from 
recent semesters for “migration” to Canvas by Monday, February 13 at 4:30 pm.   Jim Gee 
also sent a lengthy email detailing the difference between “course migration” and “course 
backup”, which was helpful.  If you know you want some recent courses migrated from 
ReggieNet to Canvas, now is the time to submit that request.  There will be other chances to 
request that a course be migrated from ReggieNet to Canvas.  I, myself, have several 
courses from 2020 or earlier that I would like to migrate; so, I will be watching for those 
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subsequent emails and a second call for migration.  But, if you want your recent courses 
migrated in this first round, the deadline is this coming Monday. 
 
Second, I wish to alert all senators to some Consent Agenda items that should be submitted 
to the Senate in the near future.  As you know, the University is in the process of setting up 
curriculum for the College of Engineering.  Because there are no Engineering faculty or 
students, the Provost appointed a special ad-hoc curriculum committee to function both as 
a departmental and college curriculum committee.  This ad-hoc curriculum committee 
recently submitted proposals to the University Curriculum Committee.  These documents 
also require Academic Senate approval.  Anything that has been reviewed by the UCC goes 
on our “Consent Agenda”; per our Bylaws, Senators have ten workdays to submit a request 
to pull something off of the Consent Agenda.  Because this curriculum proposal is going 
through an unusual process, I request that you all pay special attention to these items when 
Cera circulates them. 
 
Third, I wanted you all to know about two Webinars that are being organized by two 
separate national organizations.  On February 24th, the AAUP will hold an event titled 
“What’s Happening to Tenure?”  Later in the spring semester, the National Council of 
Faculty Senates will be holding a Webinar event that will address how shared governance 
organizations can respond to political attacks on tenure and on DEI programs, in particular.  
I had a short zoom meeting with some faculty senate chairs from Louisiana and Texas 
yesterday and learned about some really troubling legislation being proposed in some 
states that aims to weaken or dismantle both tenure and DEI initiatives.  So, I urge 
everyone to educate yourself on what is happening nation-wide on this topic. 
 
Finally, I want to offer my condolences to all members of the Illinois State University 
community who are from Turkey.  The devastation due to the recent earthquake is 
heartbreaking.  As of this morning, the death toll is near 12,000 people.  The New York 
Times has links to charitable organizations that are assisting in the area.  I made a 
contribution this morning, and I hope you all will consider donating as well. 
 
Student Body President's Remarks 
Senate Walsh: Thank you, Chairperson Horst, for your kind words regarding Student 
Government. It’s always great to have you join us at our meetings. Additionally, I invite 
everyone here to attend one of our meetings as well, if you are able to. They’re on this 
room, on Wednesdays in this room on non-Academic Senate weeks. So, I hope to see you 
there at one of ours.  
 
Additionally, I hope you are all having a great night so far. I always want that. I have a much 
shorter report for everyone tonight. First, I would like to offer my condolences to the family 
and friends of Matt Listman, a senior student within the Business College who tragically 
passes away recently. Matt was described by a friend of his I spoke with as someone who 
was a genuine friend to anyone he came in contact with. I know this can be a difficult time 
for many, so I encourage anyone affected to take time to check in on themselves. 
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Next, I would like to notify the Senate that SGA is currently hosting a food drive until 
February 13th. There are bins located in the Dean of Student’s satellite office in the Bone 
Student Center, as well as Milner Library, where you are able to donate. I highly encourage 
and hope you do so.  
 
Finally, I’m excited to hear discussion tonight regarding bicycle related safety and 
dismount zones here on campus. I know this is an issue that directly correlates with 
student and faculty safety here on campus, so I’m looking forward to this discussion. I’m 
open to any questions.  
 
Senator Horst: Are there any questions? (Pause) Okay. I do want to warn you if you go to an 
SGA meeting, they go to 10:00 p.m. 
 
Senator Walsh: We always hit the hard stop time.  
 
Senator Horst: And then there was an after meeting. So, just be prepared for that.  
 
Administrators' Remarks: 

• President Terri Goss Kinzy- Excused 
• Provost Aondover Tarhule 

Provost Tarhule: Good evening, everyone. The President asked me to let you know that she 
is unable to be here this evening because, as Chairperson Horst has noted, she’s hosting 
business leaders and donors at the Bradley men’s basketball game, which is happening 
right now. So, she sends her apologies.  
 
I too will begin with two sad comments that both the President and the Chairperson have 
mentioned. As the President said, Matthew Listman is a student that we lost recently. He 
was a senior business administration major. He hailed from Libertyville. And he left this 
world much too soon. So, my deep condolences go out to his family, his friends, classmates, 
and instructors. It is a loss to the entire Redbird community. I ask you all to keep his family 
and friends in your prayers.  
 
Similarly, the earthquake in Turkey and Syria have been very devastating just as 
Chairperson noted. Our hearts go out to our faculty, staff, and students. I’ve reached out to 
our student and faculty from those areas, those we could pull from our database, offering 
any kind of support. I hope that if you know anyone from those areas, please reach out to 
them and support them in this very difficult time. I also echo Chairperson Horst’s comment, 
if there is any way that you can support that region please do so.   
 
Strategic Planning Survey. As most of you know, our current Strategic Plan ECE, 
Educate*Connect*Educate, is ending this year. So, we need a new strategic plan. We have 
constituted a new committee, and as you may have seen from the President’s message in 
the report. The Strategic Planning Task Force has opened a shut survey to gather input in 
order to create a new action or a strategic plan that will set forth our vision for the 
university in the coming years. I’d like to encourage everyone to take part in this 
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anonymous—it’s anonymous survey—which will be open until March 3rd. So, wide 
participation in this survey will ensure that we have comprehensive relevant and forward-
thinking strategic plans that will help us going forward as Redbirds.  
 
Similarly, you may have heard of the Higher Learning Commission. Those of you who come 
from programs that are accredited are familiar with accreditation. But, in fact, the 
university as an institution is also accredited, so we are accredited by the Higher Learning 
Commission to offer degrees and diplomas. Every ten years, that accreditation is renewed 
for the entire institution. So, this is beginning this year. The accreditation luncheon event, 
we had a kickoff on January 27th. We have several work teams, collectively there are more 
than 50 employees involved in those work teams. You may be asked at some point to either 
help gather data or contribute other information to go towards that accreditation exercise. 
It is absolutely essential that we try to do so as quickly as possible because this is what 
gives us our legitimacy as an educational institution.  
 
I think everybody knows this is Black History Month, as we have every February. I 
encourage you to watch for special events on campus that commemorate this. On February 
27th Dr. Ken Warren from the University of Chicago will be here to deliver a lecture 
Rethinking Race and Social Constructions: A View from the Humanities. I’m grateful to all 
the individuals who have worked to put this event together, and I encourage all of you who 
can to participate, either in this event or other events related to the celebration of Black 
History Month.  
 
Finally, as you know we are running several searches out of the Provost’s office. We have 
identified a Dean of Engineering Tom Keyser. He’ll be starting on April 1st. We have also 
advertised the positions for the chair of Electrical Engineering and Mechanical Engineering. 
Those are underway. Candidates should be on campus in April. I encourage you all to 
participate if you can.  
 
I also previously announced that we are running a search for the dean of the College of 
Applied Science and Technology. That is underway. We expect to have candidates on 
campus in March. Again, I encourage you to participate. 
 
Of course, we have two searches for AVPs for Academic Administration and Faculty 
Development, Diversity, and Learning. Those are ongoing. We expect candidates to be on 
campus in March.  
 
There is also a search underway for the director of University College. I encourage you all 
to participate as you can. That concludes my remarks.  
 
Senator Garrahy: Not really a question, Provost Tarhule, but just for clarification, the HLC 
accreditation for Illinois State University it is imperative that we earn this accreditation 
and for every student that graduates from this university their transcript says Illinois State 
University at the bottom, an accredited university. So, that statement comes directly from 
our HLC accreditation. And if I remember correctly, that is a primary factor for students to 
get into graduate school, to graduate from an accredited university. And then the other 
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thing I remember with HLC is if a university does not earn HLC accreditation then their 
federal funding for grants would not be secured. Is that correct?  
 
Provost Tarhule: Absolutely correct. We are a quality institution and so I think we are very 
confident that we are going to get accreditation. But Senator Garrahy is absolutely correct. I 
don’t want to scare people, but this is what makes the difference between a legitimate 
university and one that, say, Senator Blum wakes up tomorrow and starts up a university 
and begins to offer degrees. If there’s no accreditation, anyone can do that. Nothing stops 
anyone from setting up their university and beginning to offer degrees. Accreditation is 
what distinguishes those universities that are recognized. And for many professional 
disciplines, if you don’t graduate from an accredited program, you can’t work 
professionally in that area. So, this is truly what allows us to exist as a university. It’s a big 
deal. As I said, I don’t want to belabor that point and maybe have people panic. We’ve 
always done exceedingly well in previous accreditations. I expect that we will do so again in 
this accreditation. But we can’t take it for granted. So, I absolutely applaud Senator 
Garrahy.  
 
Senator Garrahy: I was not insinuating. I was involved in the last HLC, and I was expressed 
on the hours and hours we had to take. I oversaw our CAEP accreditation in Teacher 
Education, and I know while that is important that would never have stopped a student 
from graduating from Illinois State University if we did not earn that CAEP accreditation, 
nor would if harm a faculty members chance of getting a grant. So, I was just trying to make 
the point that sometimes as a faculty member or as a student we don’t realize what HLC 
would mean to all of us.  
 
Provost Tarhule: Totally agree. 100%.  
 

• Vice President for Student Affairs Levester Johnson 
Senator Johnson: Good evening, everyone. I’d like to join my colleagues in acknowledging 
the passing of Matt Listman. It’s always tragic for our campus community when we lose a 
student. I do want to pass on from his family as I’ve had an opportunity to speak with both 
his mother and his father, that they are extremely grateful for the outpouring of support 
from the campus community, and kind words regarding Matt’s time here at the institution. 
So, thank you for supporting the family during this difficult time.  
 
I only have two other announcements. Coming from Career Services, next week starts 
several events for Career Readiness Week. These sessions are specifically designed to assist 
students with career exploration, preparation for career opportunities, and job search 
strategies. Events will be held each day of the week starting on Monday February 13.  
 
The next announcement you may be a little bit more excited about would be the Event 
Management, Dining, and Hospitality faculty and staff can join their colleagues for lunch 
and dinner at our dining centers during the month of February. I know you are all excited 
about that. The very popular faculty/staff discount is available both at Watterson and the 
Marketplace at Lincolns, every Friday throughout the month of February. You can attend 
and have all that you can eat for the discounted price for lunch $7.45, and dinner $9.00.   
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• Vice President for Finance and Planning Dan Stephens 

Senator Stephens: I’ve got one administrative remark I’d like to share first and then I’d like 
to turn the mic over to Associate Vice President Janice Bonneville to talk about an 
important topic in a SURS update. I’m going to be passing around two documents to show 
you from a picture point of view. We’ve been working with Connect Transit. They’ve been 
our student transportation vendor for a number of years. Over the last several years we’ve 
been asking them to consider identifying buses with the ISU spirit wrap in promoting the 
university. As you can see in the pictures as it moves around, the buses are complete. They 
are brand new and 100% electric. Connect Transit is hoping to have those operational; 
there will be two of them running the Redbird Express sometime in mid to late March. They 
will also have wifi. But it will be very exciting to have these two beautiful buses driving 
around the community showcasing our school pride. So, I wanted to go ahead and 
announce that. Also, we’re trying to bring one of those buses to the Board meeting next 
Friday for a showcase as well. I will pass the mic now over to Janice for her comments.   
 

• Janice Bonneville: SURS update 
AVP Bonneville: Thank you. Senator Horst asked me to speak to you about a change that’s 
coming from SURS but let me lead off by saying that doesn’t directly impact anyone in this 
room. I know there have been changes from SURS in the past that have caused a bit of 
panic, so I want to make it clear that it doesn’t impact folks in this room. You may or may 
not recall that recently legislation was passed that established a 457 deferred 
compensation plan to be managed by the State University Retirement System. So, this is in 
addition to the 403b plans that we run, in addition to the 457 plan that the CMS runs, now 
SURS also has a 457 plan. Well, during the last general assembly, they passed an auto enroll 
bill for that 457 plan. So, what that means is anyone who was hired by the university who is 
new to SURS, so if it’s a transfer from another university, someone was here before and 
comes back, somebody who is brand new to SURS, not only will they have the deduction for 
the SURS ordinary pension plan they will have a deduction for the 457 plan. So, they will be 
automatically enrolled in that 457 plan. They’ll receive notification from SURS about that 
automatic enrollment. They will have 90 calendar days to withdrawal and get their money 
back. They have 30 days to opt out. 90 days to withdrawal. If they withdrawal after the 90 
days they can be out, but they don’t get any money back that’s already gone to SURS. So, to 
put it into perspective generally speaking, if the person is in one of the traditional or 
portable plans, they pay 8% to SURS. So, this is another 3% on top. So, that’s 11%. That is 
relative consistent with the state employee retirement system. Those employees pay 4% 
into the retirement system and they pay social security. So, they pay almost 12% currently. 
This will put us at 11%. It’s important so that if you are looking at hiring new faculty, we’re, 
of course, going to address this in our onboarding. We’re going to be talking to folks and 
make sure that they are watching for the letter from SURS, so they don’t just say, “oh, I 
don’t want that,” and throw it away. Because they can’t just throw it away, and, 
unfortunately, we can’t give them a piece of paper to opt them out in advance. We are not 
permitted to do that. The employee has to opt out. As we’re talking to folks, we just need to 
make them aware and then if you are involved in any of the hiring for your departments or 
at least conversations with candidates if they say, well, what about your retirement system, 
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this might give you a little flag to say, oh, there is something new, so make sure when you 
are talking to HR they can give you the information on that. So, it’s some programming for 
us, which is how Senator Horst became aware of it. We’ve got to make some changes in our 
system and in our files. But it actually, we’re hoping, will make things a little bit more 
automated and a little bit more quickly move through the process to get folks enrolled with 
SURS.  
 
Senator Samhan: So, the auto enrollment in 457 for faculty is that happening this August or 
is it going to be August 2023?  
 
AVP Bonneville: It’s effective July 1, 2023, so it will be folks that are brand new to SURS 
anytime July 1 or later. And I don’t know if the A/P and civil service reps are here this 
evening, but the HR representatives that come to your meetings will cover this topic as well 
at those meetings, so everyone gets the same information.  
 
Senator Horst: Does this apply to grad students? 
 
AVP Bonneville: No.  
 
Information/ Action Item:  
From Planning and Finance Committee:  
03.24.22.25 Policy 3.4.7 Employment for Teaching Purposes of 
Administrative_Professional Personnel Current Copy 
02.03.23.01 Propose Policy 3.2.21 Employment for Teaching Purposes of 
Administrative Professional and Civil Service Personnel_Mark Up 
01.26.23.02 Propose Policy 3.2.21 Employment for Teaching Purposes of 
Administrative Professional and Civil Service Personnel_Clean Copy 
Senator Valentin: Since the last time this was presented, we have a few changes to this 
policy language. In response to the question posed last session by Senator Nikolaou, in the 
first sentence, “A full-time exempt Administrative/Professional or full-time exempt Civil 
Service employee may be granted a noncontinuing appointment to teach not more than,” it 
is stated as one course, and the question was how many credit hours determine a course. 
AVP Bonneville and Human Resources reviewed that language and came back and said that 
instead of saying one course, “four (4) credit hours,” to replace “one course,” in that first 
sentence. Another change in that seconded sentence in that first paragraph, the policy 
3.2.11, adding a hyperlink to that policy. And then in the second paragraph in the first 
sentence, there are some typographical errors that need to be corrected. The phrase, 
“Human resources Personnel Action Form,” resources should be capitalized. Then the 
acronym following will be updated to, “(PAF).” And then lastly, in the fourth paragraph, last 
sentence, “This written agreement should be forwarded to,” then the word “the” should be 
stricken. So, just removing the word “the.” 
 
Senator Nikolaou: in that very last sentence, where we remove the “the,” where it says, 
“This written agreement should be forwarded,” before it was, “must be forwarded.” Is there 
a reason why we moved from “must” to “should?” 
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AVP Bonneville: No. And I would be very happy with must, not should.  
 
Senator Horst: Is the committee accepting that? 
 
Senator Valentin: As a friendly amendment, yes.  
 
Senator Horst: Associate Vice President Bonneville, can you explain your reasoning for 
having it be four credit hours, opposed to a three-credit hour? 
 
AVP Bonneville: As the issue was raised last senate meeting, there are some classes that 
may perhaps be longer than three credit hours, so we wanted to make sure we captured 
those classes. So, that’s the four-credit hour rule. And it also addresses, I believe, Senator 
Nikolaou’s concern that if someone’s teaching a very short class, like a one credit hour, that 
they wouldn’t be limited to that single hour class, because we know that many individuals 
teach a one credit hour over a short span, and then another one, and then another one. So, 
this should address that issue. 
 
Motion by Senator Myers, seconded by Senator Nikolaou, to move to action. The motion 
was unanimously approved.  
 
Policy 3.2.21 Employment for Teaching Purposes of Administrative Professional and Civil 
Service Personnel was unanimously approved as amended.  
 
 
Action Items: 
From Faculty Affairs Committee:  
12.09.22.04 Policy 3.3.11 Endowed Chairs and Professorships_Current Copy 
12.09.22.05 Policy 3.3.11 Endowed Chairs and Professorships_Mark Up 
12.09.22.03 Policy 3.3.11 EndowedChairs-Professorships_Clean Copy 
This item was not discussed due to waiting on Legal review.  
 
From Planning and Finance Committee:  
12.09.22.06 Policy 4.1.14 Laboratory Schools_Current Copy 
12.09.22.07 Policy 4.1.14 Laboratory Schools_Mark Up 
12.09.22.08 Policy 4.1.14 Laboratory Schools_Clean Copy 
Senator Valentin: We have two minor revisions to the policy text from what you saw as an 
information item last session. Removing the italics in the second paragraph, the phrases, 
“and applicable sections of the school code,” and the word “public.” And adding a revised on 
date to the policy which all policy should have. So, that’s revised on 02/2023. 
 
Motion by Senator Valentin, on behalf of the Planning and Finance Committee, to approve 
the revisions to policy 4.1.14 Laboratory Schools. The motion was unanimously approved. 
 
Information Item:  
From Executive Committee:  
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01.13.23.01 Barrett Email_RE_ Bikes Skateboards Scooters and other Recreation and 
Transportation Devices on Campus 
01.12.23.03 Policy 5.1.8 Bikes, Skateboards, and other Recreation and Transportation 
Devices Current Copy 
02.03.23.02 Policy 5.1.8 Bikes, Skateboards, and other Recreation and Transportation 
Devices Mark Up 
01.30.23.01 Policy5.1.8 Bikes, Skateboards, and other Recreation and Transportation 
Devices Clean Copy 
Senator Horst: We have here General Counsel Jeannie Barrett, and David Marple who is the 
Director of Risk Management, and Adam McCrary Director of Environmental Heath and 
Safety. We are having a presentation on this topic of dismount zones and then we will move 
to discussion of the policy draft which is in our packets. 
 
**Presentation in Appendix I 
 
Senator Horst: Thank you very much. We can now transition to the text of the policy. This 
text has been vetted by the Executive Committee, with the assistance of the Office of 
General Counsel. We can now take questions from the larger group.  
 
Senator Walsh: I had a question regarding the signs that will be posted in the dismount 
zones. Would there be a possibility of having the potential ramifications should somebody 
not follow the dismount zone rule, like if there’s a fine, or whatever the ramifications would 
be if they not follow it?  
 
Marple: The enforcement of it, if you will, is still something that is in discussion. So, it may 
change throughout the evolution of this policy. I think that our plan was to have that more 
in the awareness campaign and the educational outreach versus on the signs. But that’s 
something we could consider.  
 
Senator Myers: On the roll out of this, in terms of the marketing, has there been any talks 
with the admissions office about potentially mentioning this as a policy when students look 
at campus or come and visit campus, to potentially talk about this so when freshman come 
into this year, they are already aware of this policy.  
 
Ms. Barrett: Our conversation has been very much focused on how we would educate the 
campus, starting from the date that it’s passed all the way up until we actually see it 
implemented, hopefully sometime in the fall, and trying to capture as many groups as we 
could both your preview groups, incoming students who will be new to the campus, as well 
as information items that go out to existing students so that they know for next year what 
to expect. I know that we’d be very interested in any other suggestions that you have for 
how to reach people and really get the word out. It was at Chairperson Horst’s suggestion 
that we built in an annual notification as well. So, anything that you can suggest that we can 
potentially reach more people through would be terrific.  
 
Senator Torry: So, I made this comment and I’ll reiterate it here. Reading Jeannie’s email, 
OSHA strongly recommended that ISU considered the risk benefit of allowing continued 
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use. So, OSHA is questioning whether to allow them on campus at all. So, we’ve decided that 
it’s worth the risk. I would like to see a stronger, I’m not going to say enforcement, but 
educational component where people who have these devices must seek a permit and be 
targeted individually so that they can’t say, I didn’t know. So, if I have to get a permit, I have 
to watch a video, whatever educational tool we can apply at the time they get a permit to 
get a bike or ebike or any of these devices, we know that that individual has been educated 
and there are rules that they must follow. I think doing a global awareness with fliers all 
over is great. But I would rather see a more targeted approach to educating those who are 
going to be using those devices.  
 
Ms. Barrett: In response to that, I think that’s a great idea. I think that we could do that as a 
separate initiative. I think this gets us safety on campus. But I think that’s something that 
should really be fleshed out and considered.  
 
Senator Holmes: We also spoke about this in the Planning and Finance Committee. The 
actual policy as written gives a blanket exception for police bicycles. I know that we talked 
that that wasn’t the intent. Is there any way that we could write it into the policy itself, that 
it’s for emergency purposes and not just blanket police bicycles can ride through these 
dismount zones whenever they feel like?  
 
Ms. Barrett: I would be happy to talk with Chief Woodruff about that. I’m sorry to say that I 
didn’t consider that, whether they would be dismounting as they go through that or not 
since they are patrolling. I would imagine that there is some thought that they need to be 
able to cover ground in a speedier way. But if the whole thing is that that’s not as safe as we 
would like it to be, I think that’s something we need to attend to before we wrap up the 
policy. I’d be happy to do that.  
 
Senator Samhan: This is more of a suggestion, and I’m not so sure if you went over it when 
you were doing the policy, but did we think of doing a separate lane for those continuous, 
so they don’t have to dismount, but they have their own lane to ride their bike or 
skateboard or something while pedestrians walk on the other side? 
 
Marple: We did think of that, and there’s a coupe of thoughts that we had. One is that some 
areas we don’t have as much space as we need for that. But as you’re indicating, there are 
areas we do. One concern I have of that is if you have a bike lane and then a pedestrian lane, 
the bike lanes are going 15-20 mph. If the pedestrian steps into that bike lane it’s a problem 
in a hurry.  
 
Ms. Barrett: And I think that there was also conversation about that interchange under the 
tunnel, while that might be wide enough to accommodate a designated lane, you are 
crossing paths with the other route and it’s kind of a blind crossing as well. So, that 
weighed into whether that was really a solution that we thought was going to be workable.  
 
Marple: If they overstep that line, the pedestrian is looking at their phone and then they 
step over that line.  
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Senator Smudde: I was just wondering if there was any thought about possibly applying 
lessons learned from the Constitution Trail. Especially when it comes to off dismounted 
areas. One of the things that I’m thinking about the most is…right that kind of a thing. 
Because that sort of notification of people who do not see you from behind is really 
important. If people are coming at you, you might not see them either. I was almost hit on 
my way here tonight by someone on a bicycle at I don’t know how many miles per hour, but 
it was fairly fast and unreasonable. That was on the Quad. But I was just wondering if 
lessons learned from the constitution trail might be able to be applied, especially for 
notification.  
 
Marple: I think that can be in the awareness campaign, certain. And I think as the policy as 
it is now, we won’t make some changes to it, but the policy indicates that the safety in this 
courtesy for others doesn’t end when you are out of the dismount zone. So, when you are 
outside of the dismount zone, we are going to have people on their recreational devices 
among those walking. So, those kind of courtesies and warnings certainly would be part of 
what we promote.  
 
Senator Myers: Can you describe if you had any discussion with the town of Normal in 
coordination with their bike lanes and their scooter policies or anything like that?  
 
Marple: We reviewed what they have in terms of policy. They don’t allow bicycles on 
sidewalks in the Uptown area. But what we focused on here was what we can control for a 
broader communication and perhaps collaboration, certainly is something to consider.  
 
Senator Schmeiser:  I guess my question would be are we definitely going with dismount 
zones or are you still considering Santa Monica and Colorado State? The Santa Monica one 
seems quite attractive to me, just to say, you know, the whole campus is a dismount zone.  
 
Marple: We did in depth research, but I’m sure we didn’t uncover everything out there. But 
we were unable to find a university that didn’t allow bicycles or other recreational devices 
on campus. So, there was no campus that banned them. 
 
Senator Schmeiser: Okay. So, Santa Monica did not ban them?  
 
Ms. Barrett: And in fact, this policy doesn’t ban anything. it just has dismount zones. I see in 
weighing that, what’s really the difference. I can see that being very close. But is it Colorado 
that has the time? The thing that’s difficult about that is areas that are impacted are 
impacted at not just regular times, and, in fact, when we were talking about this there were 
different iteration of policies. This was improved safety on campus. Ultimately, we started 
thinking that we wanted to make sure to come up with a policy that would have changed 
the outcome if it had been in place before this most recent accident. And the policy at 
Colorado State going to 5:00 p.m. would not have, and it was not a dense pedestrian 
situation at the time of our accident either. It was later. There were just a couple of people 
out there. That was impactful when we were thinking about how to draft this.  
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Senator Schmeiser: If I could follow up. The reason I’m bringing this up too is because when 
my daughter was about five, we had a very, very close call between Stevenson and the Quad 
with a bicycle, and then just a general reminder that Stevenson has a lot of afterschool 
programs between 3:30-5:00p.m. we have a lot of elementary and middle school students 
going in and out of the buildings, and bikes are constantly whizzing by. So, I just want the 
best approach for safety.  
 
Senator Rardin: My question was, and I don’t even know if this would even be an issue, but 
has there been any thought to the potentiality of the presence of these signs indicating that 
certain areas are dismount zones causing pedestrians to feel like they have less of a need to 
be aware of their surroundings? Even just subconsciously, in terms of, well, there aren’t any 
wheeled vehicles in this area. Since there isn’t a strict enforcement mechanism if someone 
doesn’t self-police in terms of dismounting, has there any thought that even just the 
presence of the signs themselves cause an increase in risk just because that false sense of 
security in a situation where there’s someone who’s ignoring them? 
 
Marple: I think that those that don’t dismount will be very obvious to people in the 
dismount zone. I think that there’s going to be a slower pace of traffic, if you will, in a 
dismount zone, and things that are moving fast are going to stand out.  
 
Senator Horst: Do you have data from other universities that show a decrease in accidents? 
 
Marple: we’ve reached out to some of these peer institutions and we’re still waiting for 
what they are willing to share. 
 
Senator Smith: Are there possibilities of putting bike racks at the start of the dismount 
zones so instead of walking you bike, or whatever, that it’s there for you?  
 
Marple: We’ve definitely addressed that, and we’ve already started to look at where do we 
put them, not just on the front end but on the back end as well.  
 
Senator Valentin: I have a question about the Illinois OSHA recommendation. The way that 
I’m reading it, it says they recommend scooters and ebikes not be allowed on campus. To 
me, that indicates motorized vehicles being problematic. I also understand that bicycles, 
skateboards, that non-motorized vehicles present a danger too. And then if I understand 
correctly, the fatal accident that happened last fall involved a motorized bicycle. So, my 
question is, has there been consideration of banning not all vehicles in these areas, but 
motorized vehicles are banned from the campus and have a ban for that? And then these 
non-motorized human powered vehicles, skateboards, bicycles would be under the 
purview of the dismount zone. Is that a proper interpretation of what OSHA was 
recommending?  
 
Ms. Barrett: So—and I just want to understand you—are you saying would it be possible to 
have the dismount zones, and then on top of that actually ban… run kind of the different 
scenarios of what we thought would be most effective. And actually, we started with 
thinking of just banning the motorized vehicles and what that would take. We were going 
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through having different hypotheticals, including for instance, having everyone having to 
register their bikes of all types. But it’s really hard to ascertain when you’re looking at a 
bike-for enforcement purposes—whether that bike is class one, a class two, or a class three 
ebike. And they have much different capabilities. In any event, it’s going to be a harder 
enforcement issue if I have a dismount zone and I see anybody on wheels I’m going to know 
they’re not supposed to be on their wheels there. But if I see somebody on a bike on 
campus, maybe not in the dismount zone, it’s going to be really hard to actually be effective 
when you just really can’t tell what it is. They might have it on. They might have it off. I just 
think that it’s going to be more flagrant that people are going to be snubbing their nose at 
what is required. And I think there was a question earlier about having the violation 
sanction, if you will, on signs. Shouldn’t you let the person know what the result is if they 
are going to do this? But on the other hand, are we just incentivizing the violation and 
having people weigh whether they want to take the risk, oh that’s not a big deal I’m going to 
just cruise on through because the response is not that much. 
 
Marple: And I think too, we looked at the ebikes are becoming much more popular, but they 
do present a greater risk, in my opinion, because they can typically, not always, but 
typically travel at greater speeds and they’re heavier. But they present no greater risk if 
they are being walked through the dismount zones. We didn’t want to put students who 
rely on ebikes as a way of transportation who might be traveling from greater distances, we 
didn’t want to put them at a disadvantage either.  
 
Speaker: Just one follow-up, I believe the Constitution Trail has that policy, which is no 
motorized vehicles on the Constitution Trail. So, that means you can skateboard, you can 
bicycle, you can walk but you can’t ride a scooter or an ebike on Constitution Trail. So, even 
just having that differentiation could help improve safety and reduce risk, without an 
outright ban or an open allowance for these motorized vehicles to be in and around the 
campus areas.  
 
Speaker: We looked at that and it is motorized and that’s different than ebikes. We couldn’t 
find where the Constitution Trail prevented ebikes, at least not yet, or if it’s been very 
recent then maybe we missed that. But when we looked into it recently, they don’t want 
motorized engine type bicycles on the trail, but they didn’t address the ebikes.  
 
Senator Holmes: Can someone speak to what the violations are going to look like. I know it 
says in here like the Student Code of Conduct for students and non-affiliated individuals 
can be referred to university police. What is that? like individually look like if, I don’t know, 
if the Officer and Officer Sage catch me riding my bike through the dismount zone? What 
does that look like? Are they giving me a citation? Can someone walk me through that? 
Like, what’s happening? 
 
Senator Johnson: If I can address two matters. I’ll come back to yours as well, but I want to 
address the matter of motorized over not. Some of the senators here may recall a couple of 
years ago we addressed this issue, and this issue came up of skateboards and bicycles on 
campus. Back then, we weren’t talking about issues of being motorized because there were 
very few motorized vehicles. But at that time, they were a hazard as well, and we had some 
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concerns about what was going on. As a matter of fact, ISU PD brought up this concern 
about the increase in the number of times they had to address this matter with students 
and community member throughout the campus community. So, I think that bicycles, 
skateboards that are not motorized can pick up speed and can cause harm as well. I just 
wanted to address that and make sure that everyone is aware that this is an issue of 
motorized and non-motorized, from my perspective, and from the perspective of those 
folks who have enforced this, or attempted to, enforce this in the past.  
 
And then your question as relates to what’s the follow up conduct wise. I can speak to 
students, I can’t speak to HR or the faculty and staff piece of this, but there would not be a 
cookie cut type of, if you are caught riding you get a warning. These sanctions depend upon 
the severity of the incident that takes place. If there is a person who is riding extremely fast 
and it’s a motorized vehicle, and they clipped a couple of people. Well, that’s a lot different 
than someone was riding a skateboard, they didn’t dismount in time, and didn’t hit 
anybody. So, that’s two totally different situations, and maybe two totally different 
sanctions. We have to have that latitude. And most of our policies deal with the incident, 
and the severity of the incident depends upon the sanctioning then. There’s probably not 
going to be a cookie cut type of sanctioning for these.  
 
 Senator McLauchlan: So, the university used to have a bunch of Segways (I haven’t seen 
one in a while). We had hoverboards for a little while, they were catching fire, that was the 
problem with them. But did we not ban stuff in the Quad already? I feel like maybe I’ve 
been around too long, or I’m just imagining when we had the sidewalk ban in Uptown 
finally got enforced, and the mass chaos that ensued. But we don’t currently have a ban?  
 
Ms. Barrett: There’s currently a list of what you can use, and ebikes is not among them. So, 
they are not permitted but I don’t believe the language states that they are prohibited.  
 
Senator McLauchlan: I mean the electric skateboard that almost ran me over on the walk 
over here, is that legit?  
 
Senator Horst: It’s the text of 5.1.8 that we passed last year. “Motorized/non-motorized 
skateboards, non-motorized bikes, or other non-motorized wheeled recreational devices,” I 
remember Senator Pancrazio loved that term last year, “may be used on campus as an 
effective means of transportation as long as they are used safely.” 
 
Senator McLauchlan: Okay. So, when we go to enforcement though, like the skateboard 
tricks and whatever that are all currently banned, it’s going to come down to enforcement, 
and that cultural part is going to be interesting.  
 
Senator Horst: I mean, we are essentially replacing 5.1.8 that is standing.  
 
Senator Larson: I want to go off of what Senator Holmes was talking about. If citations were 
to be handed out is this going to be dealt by the Department of Transportation or is this 
going to be ISU PD that will be taking care of this? 
 



15 | P a g e  
 

Senator Johnson: If you look in the policy, I do believe, it speaks to basically a branch of the 
Dean of Students office and that’s our student conduct area. So, there would probably be a 
report that would be written and then you would have a follow up for the student piece. 
Okay. A follow up with our student conduct area.  
 
Ms. Barrett: We haven’t been discussing citations. I don’t anticipate that is the way that this 
is going to be rolled out.  
 
Senator Miller: Are we not concerned about catching the people who are on the bikes in the 
dismount zones? Are you going to have to use force to get someone to stop, or like are the 
police going to have to use force to get someone to stop? Because like if you are on wheels, 
and someone just yells at me to stop, I’m going to keep going, and then I’m going to leave 
and you’re not going to know my name and I won’t get in trouble.  
 
Ms. Barrett: That’s definitely an outcome that can and may and probably will happen. If it’s 
the police on their bicycles, they are going to do what’s reasonable. I don’t anticipate that 
somebody is going to have a bike chase and use force to remove a student from their 
Schwinn. But there could be aggravating circumstances and the police I am confident that 
they are going to assess their student situation accurately.  
 
Senator Horst: I was reflecting on the non-smoking policy that we used to have, and it 
really was more of a cultural shift that happened as result of that policy and state policies. 
It used to be that everyone on the Quad was smoking. I think this is trying to instigate a 
cultural shift. But I’ll continue with questions.  
 
Senator Blum: I have a question about ADA devices. Obviously, it says in the policy, and 
similar policies throughout many universities, but I’m didn’t notice in the picture (doesn’t 
mean it wasn’t there) that some method of letting people know that use ADA devices that 
it’s actually okay to go into these zones and things like that. I don’t really have a solution. 
But it does seem like, just like we have seeing eye dogs, animals are permitted. Some kind 
of information rather than it being buried in some university policy somewhere.  
 
Ms. Barrett: I think that’s a great idea to add to the signage. We can put it everywhere. We 
can put it in the information pieces that we share, and the policy will speak for itself. But 
having it on the signage will be a great addition.  
 
Senator Holmes: I want to go off Senator Miller’s point about riding past someone yelling at 
you. A lot of bikers use headphones, so I think that’s a very real scenario that could play out 
multiple if not every time that someone tries to stop someone on a bike. They’re just going 
to yell at them and nothing’s going to happen because they’re just wearing headphones. 
 
Senator Smudde: I was just wondering if there might be any benefit to having a reward 
system for those people who do get off their bikes, motorized vehicles, things like that? that 
they could be somehow immediately recognized and then maybe that will help institute 
some change. It wouldn’t be anything like a decrease in tuition but maybe it would be 
something else.  
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Senator Horst: That’s a great idea. No bikes in the Quad, all the sudden the tuition goes 
down.  
 
Senator Fulton: I want to add on to that that maybe possibly since I know that there are 
times on the Quad when there’s not a lot of traffic either at night or even during the 
weekend for a reward system would be like allowing bikers to come during the weekend so 
then as pedestrians I know, hey if I’m going to be on the Quad on a Saturday night I should 
be a little more cautious as I should in general, because the dark. But I think that also 
should be considered.  
 
Senator Rardin: This will kind of hit on the tail end of my last question. Do we currently 
have any sort of quantitative data in terms other universities with this policy and the 
effects that it had in terms of safety and number of accidents? And furthermore, if we don’t, 
do we have a timeline on getting that? Just to make sure that we’re making quantitatively 
evidenced decisions here.  
 
MArple: We’ve asked some of our peer institutions for that information, and as I said 
earlier, we’re waiting. We’ve had one serious accident but many near misses, right. So, if we 
implement this, we don’t have a lot of historical lost data, as I call it, to work from. It would 
be hard. But I would guess that it’s certainly going to make the campus safer and reduce 
that exposure and risk. But we don’t have any quantifiable data that suggests that if we 
implement this, we will reduce our accident rate by such and such.  
 
Senator Pancrazio: I had a question. Currently, we are in information, correct?  
 
Senator Horst: That’s correct.  
 
Senator Pancrazio: And what is the committee asking? It looks like they’ve studied this 
quite sufficiently. What are they asking for and what’s the next step on this?  
 
Senator Horst: This is coming from the Executive Committee straight to the floor. So, its 
information and potentially, if everyone in administration signs off, it will be an action item 
in two weeks.  
 
Senator Pancrazio: Thank you.  
 
Senator Horst: And I think that the philosophy is that we are passing this now so that the 
university can prepare the signage, can prepare the roll out, can prepare the 
communication plan so that when the new students come in everything will be set in place. 
Is that correct?  
 
Senator Pancrazio: So, we would be looking at action in two weeks.  
 
Senator Horst: Okay. I will confer with General Counsel and see where we are.  
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Senator Smith: I just would also like to add on to some of your previous points that 
students be made aware the list of ADA devices that are allowed just to make sure that we 
don’t have students yelling at someone to dismount when they’re vehicle is allowed.  
 
Senator Novotny: Could there be a plan that would be established so that we could collect 
data about this? I mean, is there even currently any place that people would submit instant 
reports specific to vehicles and pedestrians? 
 
Speaker: Yes. We do have an existing mechanism for reporting safety concerns on campus.  
 
Senator Novotny: What is that?  
 
Marple: It’s on our website, safety and security, and we also have it on the Safe Redbirds 
app where you can report a safety concern as well. And that’s monitored by Emergency 
Management, Environmental Health and Safety, and the University Police Department.  
 
Senator Novotny: So, in the ones that you received to date, have there historically been 
about pedestrians and bikes/vehicles?  
 
Speaker: To my knowledge, as of right now I don’t have a history of that.  
 
Senator Novotny: None. Interesting.  
 
Marple: For that reporting system.  
 
Senator Horst: But I can attest to comments in the Senate going back at least seven years; 
senators have been commenting on the dangers of the Quad and bicycles and pedestrians 
clashing on the Senator floor for a couple of years.  
 
Ms. Barrett: I just want to add that it is very interesting to hear how many accounts that 
were shared just this evening. 
 
Senator Midha: It’s regarding what you said about smoking restrictions are banned there 
was a cultural shift. So, if this is also that kind of cultural shift could we look into how that 
smoking ban actually worked out? What were the results of that? we could then learn about 
that and see if this will work out and how this will work out.  
 
Senator Horst: Yes. We talked about that in our committee about what was the roll out, how 
did they work with Preview on that particular policy, particularly when it was just an ISU 
policy before it became a state policy. So, I’m sure if this passes, they’ll be reaching out to 
Student Affairs to make sure that there’s adequate training.  
 
Senator McLauchlan: So, we would not be passing the zones; we would just be passing the 
policy? Because the likely outcome that I’m imagining is you pass these zones, so as a 
bicyclist you choose a different modality and all the sudden, you’re driving down College 
Avenue on your bike instead of going on these pedestrian pathways, etc. So, we’re going to 
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be able to adjust these zones and work carefully? Someone had mentioned earlier, like in 
working with the town to perhaps create bicycle lanes on the roadways. Right. Because I do 
imagine that if we change culture and behavior of our people on vehicles they’ll shift their 
path, right, so that it’s much faster to go bike around on Main Street than to walk across the 
Quad. So, we’re going to have to adjust accordingly. That would be a terrible outcome of 
this. We’re going to have behavioral adjustments. So, I’m sorry to throw that wrench into 
the mix, but we’re not passing zones we’re just passing the policy? There will be zones, not 
defined in the policy so every time we want to change it we need to come back to the floor? 
 
Marple: Correct. 
 
Senator McLauchlan: Okay.  
 
Senator Horst: So, the zones are going to be defined by the President and the signage. 
Correct?  
 
Ms. Barrett: Yes.  
 
Senator Horst: And that has not been done and it won’t be done when we pass the policy.  
 
Senator McLauchlan: I just worry about creating a different issue.  
 
Ms. Barrett: You make a very good point. And I think that the university, and Dave and 
Adam can probably speak to this, are continually looking at ways to increase the safety for 
our students, both right on our campus footprint but in the surrounding area that we know 
they inhabit, they travel through and so on. So, there are always conversations with the 
town and with the city about how we can improve. That would be a good way.  
 
Senator Horst: And just to follow up on that, the Planning and Finance Committee is having 
a broad discussion of this whole topic and we hope to have a very informative priorities 
report on the topic and how the University can address this on a long-term timeline, five to 
ten years.  
 
Senator Holmes: I was just going to jump on Senator McLauchlan’s comment about bike 
lanes. College Avenue and Main Street are both IDOT roads, so the town of Normal can’t 
just add bike lanes. So, if we’re going to be pushing bikers on to those roads, that’s more of 
a safety hazard, and you’re discouraging bike use to get to campus as a sustainable way of 
travel.  
 
Ms. Barrett: And just to make the point that the dismount zones wouldn’t be impacting how 
you get to campus; it would just be how you travel through campus.  
 
Senator Hollywood: Is this eventually going to be added to the Code of Student Conduct for 
students?  
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Senator Horst: We looked at that and actually it says in the Code, Senator Duffy answered 
this, it says in the Code that if you violate a University policy you are violating the Code. So, 
this is a University policy.  
 
Senator Hollywood: So, it will be under the policies and not a specific mention all by itself. 
Okay.  
 
Senator Horst: That’s correct.  
 
Senator Fulton: I just wanted to know, has there been any polling to see how students feel 
about this? If they would be in favor of working towards this policy, or if they would be 
very much against it?  
 
Ms. Barrett: The policy was shared with SGA, and we were in conversation with President 
Walsh. So, we’ve communicated through that organization to get a feel for that. Ultimately, 
we want to generate by-in from all of the different impacted groups, but we felt like it was 
necessary to put it out there and at least shoot for this because it’s so important. And it 
really is risk exposure to the University. We’re on notice from OSHA that this is a known 
hazard; and if we don’t do anything and it happens again, and as we all heard tonight, we 
have a number of people who have had at least one experience in some way. The likelihood 
of it happening again is great. We will not just be allowed to move forward next time with 
OSHA. Adam and Dave, if you could speak to what the potential exposure is there that 
might be helpful.  
 
Marple: Yeah. With regards to OSHA, Illinois OSHA, I don’t have a designated amount, but 
they do issue citations and fines. And they are categorized in different ways: serious 
citations, other than serious, and even if it happens again. It could happen, if this happens 
again, then that is a possibility where we are facing a serious OSHA citation or fine. Because 
it was a willful violation. Even for our workers and those who are employed by the 
University, we have a general duty to protect their health and safety. OSHA considers that a 
priority and they can fine on that respect as well.  
 
Senator Pancrazio: Given that this is a safety issue I’m asking myself why we would want to 
have to come back in two weeks when this is something that we can move to action this 
evening. Would the chair entertain a motion to move this to action? 
 
Senator Horst: We do have some edits to take care of.  
 
Senator Pancrazio: I don’t believe we have a strong voice opposing this, and the point is if 
we are going to have another hour-long discussion in two weeks, perhaps we can 
encourage people to send those edits and get those. Because I really haven’t heard anybody 
really really declaring against this yet. I mean one life is too many.  
 
Senator Horst: Before I hear your motion, this is not going to be rolled out until… do you 
have a timeline for this being rolled out?  
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Ms. Barrett: We were hoping for next fall. In a perfect world, and I can’t magic that into 
being but if I could I’d say it would be up and running when we start school this fall in the 
new academic year. That would give us time to do the information piece, the education, get 
the materials and have them installed, get all that together, and make it happen.  
 
Senator Horst: Are you making a motion?  
 
Senator Pancrazio: Yes. Let’s move it to action. If this isn’t a policy that is developing as we 
go. I would say let’s go ahead and give it it’s best shot, rather than bringing this… It’s 
obvious the committee has done a lot of work already, have covered a lot of different areas. 
Let’s go ahead. And if there’s something that they need to bring back to use as it develops, 
please do so. But I don’t see the sense of something that’s very clearly a safety issue, let’s go 
ahead and move forward on it.  
 
Motion by Senator Pancrazio, Senator Garrahy, to move to action.  
 
Senator Holmes: I know that General Counsel entertained my idea to change the wording 
for police bikes on there. I believe there are a lot of things that we should probably take 
time to review this. There are a lot of questions coming from student senators here tonight. 
I know that General Counsel said that she addressed this to SGA, we are SGA and we all 
have questions. So, I can’t imagine what other students would have to say about something 
like this. I think we need to take time to talk to other students about this, and that it 
shouldn’t be proposed and passed on the same night.  
 
Senator Myers: And some clarification on when SGA was consulted. SGA was consulted 
through the Executive Committee. The full GA was not consulted on this issue, and I would 
say that it probably should be. So, I would probably motion to do it later.  
 
Senator Rardin: I think that as Senator Holmes pointed out, there have been multiple bits of 
language brought up that have been entertained by those proposing this policy. So, having 
he time to thoroughly review this is important, especially towards the end of a policy that is 
as important as this, and that does seek to promote a greater sense of safety on campus.  I 
think that given that it will not affect the timeline of this actually being rolled out (as far as 
I’m aware) that it would be a bit jumping the gun for no reason for us to just move this 
through, rather we could have ample time for review. 
 
Senator Smudde: I would argue against moving this into an action item because I think 
there is enough discussion tonight that reveals that there’s still a lot of thinking that has to 
be done and a lot of refinement. I would not want to pass a policy that we would have to 
then go through a revision process that would probably expand beyond this year.  And so, I 
think it would be more prudent if we followed the track that we already have, which is to 
do some work on revising it and presenting it next week. And then deciding on what action 
to take after that.  
 
Senator Myers: Motion to end debate.  
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Senator Pancrazio: Call the question.  
 
Senator Horst: Call the question. Is there any objection to calling the question? Hearing 
none. Is there any objection to doing a voice vote? 
 
Speaker: Yes. I would motion for a division of the house.  
 
Senator Horst: Okay. Now this is an item that needs two thirds to pass. So, we are going to 
do a roll call vote. We are voting on whether or not to move from information to action 
item.  
 
The motion did not pass, 26-12. 
 
Senator Smith: I’m not sure if this is in your guys’ realm of problem solving, but I know that 
there have been a lot of pedestrian driver accidents, specifically in Uptown Normal. Again, I 
don’t know if that’s your guys’ business or not, but just to put that out there.  
 
Senator Horst: Yes. That’s sort of another topic that we’ve been talking about in Planning 
and Finance. We’ve been talking about the whole topic of pedestrian safety. Further 
questions about this policy? 
 
Senator Samhan: So, just to clarify, if this moved to action, hypothetically, does that mean 
it’s written in stone and there’s no provisions that can be made?  
 
Senator Horst: It didn’t pass.  
 
Senator Samhan: I know. But hypothetically if it did, we could have not edited it?  
 
Senator Horst: Then we would do amendments on the floor.  
 
Senator Samhan: Right. Okay.  
 
Senator Horst: But the other way is that the committee in this case, the Executive 
Committee, will go back and work on the language. For instance, I have a suggestion for the 
language that I believe I’ve forwarded to you. The violations language has a lot of details in 
it. I noted the previous policy simply stated, “University students, staff, and faculty are 
subject to any and all applicable university discipline policies for violation of this policy.” 
Would you accept that change?  
 
Ms. Barrett: Yes. I’d like to talk about it. I added it.  
 
Senator Horst: Okay. The Senate did not receive this.  
 
Ms. Barrett: You emailed me last night. It has that lead in and has the specifics but I’m 
happy to talk to you about that. I’ve got notes about other things we’ve talked about too.  
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Senator Horst; Okay. Very good. The other thing I notice it says that ISU also recognizes the 
importance of sustainable modes of transportation on the city town streets. I believe we 
just wanted to say town. This was Lea Cline’s comment. You might take a look at that.  
 
Ms. Barrett: Okay. 
 
Senator Horst: Okay. That was a lot of discussion. Great to hear so much engagement of the 
Senate. And this is a particularly important policy so I’m glad we had a very vibrant 
information session. I look forward to our debate in two weeks.  
 
Internal Committee Reports: 

•  Academic Affairs Committee: Senator Cline 
Senator Pancrazio: Senator Cline was not with us this evening. We covered the policy on 
classroom disruptions, and we also looked at the revisions that came from the University 
Curriculum Committee on 2.1.9 about undergraduate programs.  
 

• Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee: Senator Nikolaou 
Senator Nikolaou: The Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee met this evening. We 
had Dr. Dan Elkins AVP for Academic Fiscal Management to talk about the Academic Impact 
Fund annual report. We will not be forwarding anything to you. 
  

• Faculty Affairs Committee: Senator Smudde 
Senator Smudde: Faculty Affairs Committee met tonight. We looked at seven different 
policies, three of which we need to work further on. Those three were give to us with 
comments from Executive Committee so we’re going to be looking for help from Human 
Resources and General Counsel, depending on what policy it is. We do not have anything to 
send to Executive Committee.  
 

• Planning and Finance Committee: Senator Valentin 
Senator Valentin: The Planning and Finance Committee reviewed the two policies 
presented as information and action items in Senate tonight. Then also reviewed revisions 
to policy 5.1.21 Advertisement or Sponsorship of Activities, Events, or Programs involving 
Alcohol and/or Hemp based CBD. Then we also had a presentation from David Marple and 
discussion of this dismount zone policy that was presented.  
 

• Rules Committee: Senator Blum 
Senator Blum: We reviewed Article VI and Appendix 2 of the potentially revised Senate 
bylaws. We made substantial progress, and we are hoping next time to close the deal.  
 
Communications 
None.  
 
Adjournment or Hard Stop 9:00 p.m. 
Motion by Senator Blair, seconded by Senator Miller, to adjourn. The motion was 
unanimously approved. 
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2022-23 ACADEMIC SENATE ROSTER  
Wednesday February 8, 2023 

 

 
 
 

 
 Senate  

Name Attendance 
Motion to move Policy 
5.1.8 from Information 

Item to Action Item 
 

Blair, Cobi 1 1  

Blanco Lobo, German 1 1  

Blum, Craig 1 0  

Bonnell, Angela 1 0  

Carney, Lania - EXCUSED 0    

Cline, Lea 0    

Ebikhumi, Ash (student trustee)* 0    

Fulton, Megan 1 0  

Garrahy, Deb 1 1  

Gillan, Aneel 1 1  

Graham, Rhiannon 1 1  

Gudding, Gabriel - EXCUSED 0    

Hammond, Tom 1 1  

Harpel, Tammy 1 1  

Helms, Jeff 1 0  

Hofstetter, Paige 1 0  

Hollywood, Mary 1 0  

Holmes, Jimmy 1 0  

Horst, Martha 1    

Hurd, Amy* 1    

Johnson, Levester* 1    

Kinzy, Terri* - EXCUSED 0    

Larson, Ethan 1 0  

Lucey, Tom 1 0  

Mainieri, Tracy - EXCUSED 0    

McHale, John 1 0  

McLauchlan, Craig* 1    

Midha, Vishal 1 0  

Miller, Chloe 1 0  

Monk, Eduardo 1 1  

Myers, Braxton 1 0  
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Nichols, Wade 1 0  

Nikolaou, Dimitrios 1 0  

Novotny, Nancy 1 0  

Palmer, Carl 1 0  

Palmer, Stuart - EXCUSED 0    

Pancrazio, Jim 1 1  

Peters, Steve 1 0  

Rardin, Nate 1 0  

Samhan, Bahae 1 1  

Schmeiser, Benjamin 1 0  

Setnan, Matthew James - EXCUSED 0    

Smith, Zoe 1 0  

Smudde, Pete 1 0  

Stephens, Daniel* 1    

Tarhule, Aondover* 1    

Torry, Mike 1 1  

Valentin, Rick 1 0  

Walsh, Patrick 1 0  

Webber, Julie - EXCUSED 0    

Wielgosz, Alexander 0    

Wilburn-Johnson, Jayden 1 1  

Wollard, Jason 1 0  

Wollard, Justin 1 0  

Woodard, Jewel 0    

Vacant - 1 CAS SCI Faculty 0    

Vacant - 1 COB Faculty 0    

Vacant - 1 COE Faculty 0    

Vacant - 1 Faculty associate 0    

Vacant - 1 Student senator 0    

Vacant - 1 Student senator 0    

Godwyll, Francis (dean rep)* 1    

Ahlgrim, Kevin (chairperson rep)* 1    

QUORUM (VOTING) (28) (*=NV) 39 12  

  
Need 2/3 of voting 
members present (that is, 
26 voting Senators). 

 

  Motion did not pass.  
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